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Temple Aliyah and Temple Beth Shalom
present a Community Concert with

Habanot Nechama

award-winning, platinum-selling
Israeli songwriters in their
first Boston area appearance.

Sunday, January 10
7:30pm

Temple Aliyah

1664 Central Ave., Needham

Tickets are $18.00 per person and may be
purchased online at www.templealiyah.tix.com.

Please contact Susan Patkin with any questions,
at suspatkin@rcn.com or 781-449-8616.

This event is being made possible with the support of the Israeli Consulate and the Boston Jewish Music Festival.

BESTY'’s David Aronson Memorial Bagel Day
sunday, February 7

BESTY is the senior youth group at Temple Beth Shalom for grades 8-12.
Bagel Day is our annual fundraiser to help continue to improve upon the quality of programs &
activities we are able to offer and the event scholarships we are able to provide members towards
regional & national events.

On Sunday, February 7, BESTY members will deliver fresh bagels to your doorstep. We can deliver
your bagels to your house from either: 8:30 - 9:30 am or 10:00 - 11:00 am, or you can pick up your
bagels at the Temple between 8:00 - 11:00 am.

Bagels will cost $12 per dozen.

We cannot mix different types of bagels or sell fewer than a dozen.

If you are able to support BESTY please fill out the order form below and
make your checks payable to “BESTY” and mail to
Temple Beth Shalom, 670 Highland Ave., Needham 02494.

Forms and checks must be received by January 27, 2010.

Name:

Address:
Do you want your bagels delivered? Yes

No Time: 8:30 - 9:30 a.m. or 10:00 - 11:00 a.m.

Directions from Temple:

[J Dozen Plain [1Dozen Poppy [ Dozen Egg [] Dozen Cinnamon-Raisin [1Dozen Sesame

[JWe do not want any bagels, but please accept our donation to BESTY.  []Cream cheese - no charge
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From Rabbi Perlman

Leading twentieth cen-
tury Jewish philoso-
pher and theologian,
Abraham Joshua
Heschel eloquently

ik noted the purpose of
the Jewish religious
tradition. He decried
those who would focus on the letter of
Jewish law at the expense of its spirit. He
mourned the loss of understanding
amongst those who would reduce reli-
gious practice and life to an observance
that was two dimensional and devoid of
meaning. He invited those living in all cor-
ners of the Jewish community to open
themselves to exploring and experiencing
the depth, breadth, and heart of Jewish
life. In Heschel’s words: “To maintain that
the essence of Judaism consists exclu-
sively of Halachah (“Law”) is as erroneous
as to maintain that the essence of Juda-
ism consists exclusively of Agadda
(Judaism’s the more homiletic and non-
legal teachings). The interrelationship of
Halachah and Aggada is the very heart of
Judaism. Halachah deals with law. Aggada
deals with the meaning of the law. Hala-
chah teaches us how to perform common
acts. Aggada tells us how to participate in
the eternal drama. Halachah give us
knowledge. Aggada gives us aspiration.
Halachah gives us the norms for action;
Aggada the vision of the ends of living...
Halachah thinks in the category of quan-
tity. Aggadah is the category of quality...
Aggadah deals with the immeasurable
inward aspect of living...To reduce Juda-
ism to law, to Halachah, is to dim its
light... The code of conduct is like the
score to a musician. Rules, principles,
forms may be taught. Insight, feeling, the
sense of rhythm must come from within.

Ultimately,” Heschel concluded, “the goal
of religious life is quality rather than quan-
tity, not only what is done, but how it is
done.”

We know that this is the blessing of
Jewish life - of a Judaism that speaks to
both mind and heart, that enriches and
inspires, that awakens us to the reality
that we are part of something much
greater than ourselves. It is that which
reminds us of our many reasons for grati-
tude, our reasons for living, the ways that
our people celebrate and find comfort,
and of our responsibilities in this world. It
is why we belong to a temple community,
why we celebrate Shabbat and holidays,
why we gather for prayer, why we partici-
pate in activities with those in our congre-
gation to help repair a broken world, and
why we engage in Jewish learning even,
and perhaps especially, as adults. Ask any
parent whose child has just become a Bar
or Bat Mitzvah, anyone who has been
deeply moved by the study of Jewish text;
anyone who has been comforted by a
community’s compassionate outreach at
a time of loss or illness; anyone who has
found solace in Jewish traditions follow-
ing the death of aloved one; anyone who
has experienced Israel, or anyone who
has felt the joy and peace that comes with
a Shabbat service filled with song and
meaningful prayer — all will share how
much this gift of Jewish connection and
community meant to them.

Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. — whose leg-
acy we celebrate this month and whose
life was dedicated to the inspiration of
lives of meaning and communities of
peace — once taught: “Every man lives in
two realms, the internal and the external.
The internal is that realm of spiritual ends
expressed in art, literature, morals, and

religion. The external is that complex of
devices, techniques, mechanisms, and
instrumentalities by means of which we
live. Our problem today is that we have
allowed the internal to become lost in the
external. We have allowed the means by
which we live to outdistance the ends for
which we live.”

The essence of Jewish life is to help us
focus on both the internal and the exter-
nal. It is rich with color - deep in wisdom
and life guidance - enlivened by music, art,
and food - social, enjoyable and empow-
ering in its uniting us in community - hum-
bling in its reminders to us of responsibil-
ity and of our relationship to infinity —
comforting and inspiring in its rituals that
frame life’s most precious moments. In an
all too busy world — where we tend to
move at twice the speed of life - finding it
difficult to find the time for anything -
Jewish life helps us find the meaning in
the time that we have.

ok

CAREER MOVES JOB CLUB

Sponsored by the Jewish Vocational Services and
supported by the Combined Jewish Philanthropies,

“Jobs Clubs” are weekly job search support and networking
groups open to all professionals who are job seekers and
career changers. Participants come to Job Clubs to share ideas, information,
contacts, and strategies. There are several “ Job Club” sites throughout the Bos-
ton area. Temple Beth Shalom is proud to be hosting this program

that runs weekly. The program is facilitated by Career Coach and TBS member,
Debbie Lipsett. For more information and/or to register, please contact Debbie
Lipsett at 617-965-7940 or at dljpsett@jvs-boston.org.

JVS

“Sparks of Insight” Winter Series
Discovering the Life Lessons of Pirke Avot
Taught by Rabbi Jay Perlman
Tuesday evenings, January 12, 19, 26,
February 2

7:30 - 9:00 p
BI= ™ The teachings found in
' - Pirke Avot (“Chapters
B of the Sages”) include
& some of the most pro-
<.~ found wisdom litera-

ture in Jewish tradi-
4 tion. So essential are
the texts of Pirke Avot
that the rabbis prescribed that this text
should be studied closely during one of the
holiest times during the year: the period
between Passover and Shavuot.
These days (also known as the time of the
counting of the omer) represent a cres-
cendo in time during which we are called
upon to focus on the most essential aspects
of Torah. For our rabbis, these were found
in Pirke Avot. Join us in our exploration of
some of the finest in Jewish wisdom litera-
ture!
For further information and to register
please contact Nate Karol in the Education
Office at nkarol(@tbsneedbam.org or
781-444-0388.

www.tbsneedham.org




R T
: A new year is upon us,

— } /| atleast according to
1 - the Gregorian calen-
_ dar which we live by
alongside our system
of Jewish time. At the
onset of this new
year, and this new
decade, | have reason to sense that we
have entered a new phase in the devel-
opment of our Temple Beth Shalom
youth programs. When we originally

created our Sha’arim (“Teen Gateways”)
opportunities for students in grades 8-12
just three years ago, we had dreams of
how our programs might develop, how
they would engage and retain the inter-
est of our youth, and how they might
transform the educational landscape of
our community. It has been most gratify-
ing to watch the steps that have been
made in that direction under the leader-
ship of Allie Klein, our Youth Educator.

In particular, | am still reveling in the
success of our most recent kallah
(retreat) for our 8th and 9th graders
held at the Union for Reform Judaism’s

From Rabbi Markley

Eisner Camp in Great
Barrington, Massachu-
setts. When we trans-
formed our teen pro-
grams several years ago,
these retreats were in-
tended to serve a primar-
ily pedagogic purpose, |
imparting all of the class- |
room content that used
to be covered in our old
8th and gth grade
classes.
Over time,
thanks to
feedback from our teens
and their parents, and be-
cause of a changed vision
for how we ought use our
time at camp, these week-
ends have been trans-
formed into our teen com-
munity-building experi-
ences par excellence. We
still do learning on these
weekends away. Last
weekend’s theme was
“Getting to Know God,”
providing participants with
opportunities to explore God through
popular Jewish theologies, through Jew-
ish prayer services, and through the myr-
iad Jewish names for our God. In addi-
tion to their experiential learning, teens
had an opportunity to play outside, to
engage in sports and arts and music, to
play together, and to pray our Havdalah
service together on Saturday evening. If
you haven’t experienced Havdalah while
it’s snowing, our teens and | would
highly recommend it.

In fact, at the conclusion of the week-
end, when we asked our thirty-five teens
present to name one “highlight mo-

ment” from the retreat, many talked
about our time bowling, playing “ga-ga”
outside at camp, or having dinnerin

downtown Great Barrington. Their an-
swers also included: “I loved our
Havdalah service outside in the snow!”
“Spending time with new friends,” and
our “prayer service in the common
room.” And when we asked what one
aspect of the kallah they would change
for next time, students wrote: “l would
somehow make it longer,” and
“Nothing, it was awesome!”

I would like to thank our incredible
retreat staff, Evyatar Gour (our resident
Israeli), Hannah Gershen-Orlansky (our
resident all-around teacher and leader),
Max Chaiken (our resident Music Educa-
tor and song leader), and of course, Allie
Klein who makes all of our amazing teen
programs happen. Together this group
of dynamic, knowledgeable, and skilled
youth workers crafted a weekend to
remember... we are already looking for-
ward to our teens’ return to Eisner in the

spring!

TIAN

TBS Religious School Teacher and Hebrew College Rabbinic Student
to speak at Shabbat Evening Service
Friday, January 15 at 6:15 p.m.

Hal Schevitz is not only one of our most outstanding TBS religious school teachers, he is also
a student at the Hebrew College Rabbinical School. Hal is currently in his third year of study
and will be ordained a rabbi in 2013. He has taught at TBS Religious School for the past three
years and has enjoyed becoming a part of the TBS community. Hal’s shofar blowing has
become legendary and his relationship with his students inspirations. Hal grew up in Baltimore, Maryland, and
later taught both religious school and in the day school program at Baltimore Hebrew Congregation.

We are excited to hear Hal’s “Torah”...his thoughtful and inspired teaching!

u www.tbsneedham.org



President’s Message

As we enter the secular
New Year —we are
often pulled to engage
in the tradition of mak-
ing “New year’s resolu-
tions”. It’s interesting
to wonder why so

! many of us, in our busy
lives feel pulled, as defined by Webster’s,
to “determine a course of action” or to
seek a “firmness of purpose”. It’s not as if
we don’t already have lists of activities,
which keep our days and moments full.
Yet like the ancestors we recently recalled
in our Chanukah celebrations who rededi-
cated the Temple, we too embrace the
opportunity for a new beginning and a
new ‘pledge’.

If we consider the rhythm of our Tem-
ple lives, many of us have a routine of
attending certain services, certain child or
family- focused venues, particular learning
or social activities, even offering help with
‘regular’ events or committees. But what

would it be like if we took the time to ex-
plore for ourselves, what our “TBS resolu-
tion” might look like? What are the oppor-
tunities here that spark our interest? that
offer a new piece of learning? that intro-
duce a new group of people to one an-
other? that allow for sharing of our skills,
work and educational experience with the
community? Instead of compiling a list of
our initiatives, events, and committees
(that would have filled many of the Scroll’s
pages), | welcome you to browse our
website: www.tbsneedham.org, and learn
about the many areas of congregational
life at TBS. | also encourage you to contact
any one of our Committee Chairs or Ex-
ecutive Committee members, our clergy
or staff with your questions and ideas.
Recently, our Committee Chairs and
their Executive Committee liaisons came
together to review their progress towards
goals and to collaborate around program-
ming. The most important ‘resource’ dis-
cussed was our TBS members who come

I have the right:
taking better care of my loved one.

its of my own endurance and strength

Mi Shebeirach Avoteinu v Imoteinu...

Caregiver’s Bill of Rights

We know that many members of our Beth Shalom family are currently caring for a loved
one. This Caregiver’s Bill of Rights seeks to provide balance for such loving givers of care
and asserts that all individuals have needs that have to be fulfilled even as they offer sup-
port to others in need. The act of care giving has its own difficulties and challenges and
caregivers often forgo their own needs. Part of our Sacred Aging Initiative is to be a re-
source to those who are facing some of these challenges. If you need assistance in finding
services or equipment for your loved one, please contact llene Sharp at 508-975-4192.

* To take care of myself. This is not an act of selfishness. It will give me the capability of
* To seek help from others even though my loved one may object. | recognize the lim-

¢ To maintain facets of my own life that do not include the person | provide care for,
just as | would if he or she were healthy. | know that | do everything | reasonably can for
this person and | have the right to do some things just for myself.

* To get angry, be depressed and express other difficult feelings occasionally.

* To reject any attempt by my loved one (either conscious or unconscious) to manipu-
late me through guilt, anger or depression.

* To receive consideration, affection, forgiveness and acceptance for what | do for my
loved one for as long as | offer these qualities in return.

* To take pride in what | am accomplishing and to applaud the courage it has some-
times taken to meet the needs of my loved one.

* To protect my individuality and my right to make a life for myself that will sustain me
in the time when my loved one no longer needs my full time help.

May the One who blessed our ancestors also bring the blessings of wholeness and peace
to those who offer loving and healing care to others.

~JoHorne

together bringing life and meaning to all
of our communal gatherings. The leader-
ship expressed a strong desire to under-
stand what engages people and most of
all, to be able to create gateways through
which people can offer their gifts.

Often, I’'ve heard from our members
that through giving and participating, they
come to experience a sense of nourish-
ment and belonging. This hearkens back
to our ‘Lech Lecha’ Genesis parashah —in
which God tells Abram to ‘go forth’ to a
new land, one of blessing and continuity
for our people. This is the beginning of a
covenant - a brit, in which Abram, as the
representative of the people, and God will
work in partnership to ensure a sacred
future.

If we all make a “resolution” to take
another step into congregational life, we
will in fact be enacting our brit with Tem-
ple Beth Shalom, which promises to
deepen both our relationships with one
another and our connections to Jewish
living. Happy secular New Year.

L’Shalom
Beth

/From the Mernbership\

Services Committee

Thank you!

to all who donated to
Toys for Tots
during our Chanukah party
on Friday, December 11.

www.tbsneedham.org



Garden Club

Essential Dates: tion, our garden club has been able to
Monday, January 4 at 7:00 p.m. grow and develop into a very active and
Beth Shalom Garden Club Board Meeting successful club. These talented women
Tuesday, January 12 at 10:00 a.m. enabled the club to reach our goals to
Workshop “Fun with Foliage” with beautify the Temple with floral arrange-
Thelma Shoneman (Snow Date: January ments and to create the Meditation Gar-
13 at 10:00 a.m.) den for all to enjoy. Congratulations to our

On November 17, Beth Shalom Garden special members for their dedication to
Club celebrated its 50" anniversary as a Garden Club.

federated garden club. We
were very proud to recog-
nize the contributions of
twenty longtime members
who have been members
of garden club for twenty-
five years or more. These
members are: Judy Bel-
grade, Harriet Binder, Joan
Bycoff, Marlene Cohen,
Carol Gershman, Shirley
Gitelman, Sylvia Golden,
Sue Kaplan, Melanie Karp,
Vivian Levin, Bette Levine,
Judy Levine, Sylvia Levy,
Vivian Marson, Barbara
May, Marisa McCoy, Ruth . e
Richards, Judy Shapiro, Front Row Left to right: Ruth Richards, Marisa McCoy, Melanie Karp,
Marilyn Stein, and Florence Judy Belgrade, Harriet Binder, Joan Bycoff, Shirley Gitelman. Back
Weener. Thanks to their Row Left to right: Marlene Cohen, Judy Shapiro, Vivian Marson,
loyal support and participa- Bette Levine, Sylvia Golden, Sue Kaplan, and Carol Gershman

Now that the snow and ice of January
are here, our attention is drawn to the
evergreen trees and bushes in our land-
scape. What better way to begin the new
year than to learn how to arrange the
greens that we see outside in the land-
scape than in a workshop presented by
Thelma Shoneman on January 12. She will
teach us how to choose foliage, use me-
chanics, and design with all kinds of
greens. Thelma Shoneman is a Master
Judge and Treasurer for Judges Council in
the Garden Club Federation of Massachu-
setts, a design consultant to the Newport
Mansion Design Division in 2010, a floral
interpreter of art at the MFA and Worces-
ter Museum, and has received many
awards for years of service to the Acton
Garden Club’s design programs. We are
looking forward to a very exciting work-
shop. This workshop is for members only,
but you may attend the workshop if you
join the club. If you are interested in join-
ing garden club and participating in the
club’s activities, you may email Carol
Gershman at calhal71@comcast.net.

See you at Garden Club.

Carol Gershman
President

Save these dates!
Needham's Art in Bloom 2010

Friday, March 5 « Saturday, March 6 « Sunday, March 7

Featuring:

Needham High School student artwork
Floral interpretations by

Beth Shalom Garden Club members

sponsored by Dedham Saﬁngs

Your Bank

Save The Date - Saturday, March 27

7:00 - "1 \eassDh.m.
A Celebration of Healing & Living

|
| Your donations make a difference!
I At this season we are askmg Temple Beth Shalom families to remem-

ber Ugandan children and the grandmoth-

| erswhoare raising them. The TBS Social
| Action Committee and our own Paula
| Rosen are working closely with African

Baobab, Inc. to help these orphans whose
village, Sironko, has been deeply affected
by AIDS.

; 1 African Baobab has partnered with mem-
3 'Y bers of this village to provide safe school-

ing, a healthy breakfast, and latrines for

| these children. Now we are asking for

your donations to ensure that these chil-
dren are medically treated for malaria and

| parasitic conditions of flatworms, roundworms and giardia. We hope
I ! you will consider making a tax-deductible donation that will make a

for the benefit of Joe Burstein ! \ tremendous difference in their lives. Your gift is tax deductible and
Temble Beth Shalom - Needham 1 100% of your donation goes directly to the care of these children.

3 0 . 1 .
Join us for an evening of entertainment, good | 1N9M€

f_OO d : Address:

E www.tbsneedham.org

i r | A gift card in someone’s name is available upon request
suent auction Tafﬂe' ' Make your check payable to African Baobab and mail to TBS member:
| Paula Rosen 21 Tanglewood Road Needham, MA 02494



Religious School

The month of January or
February includes a Jew-
ish holiday of nature, Tu

.| b’Shevat, the New Year of
Trees. This year it begins
on Friday, January 29. If
we were living in Israel, Tu
b Shevat could easily draw us outdoors to
remind us that we came into being in the
Garden of Eden. The original garden was
filled with trees of many species, bearing
fruits or nuts and with lush greenery form-
ing delightful canopies.

Tu b’Shevat, literally, the 15th of the He-
brew month of Shevat, may challenge us
New Englanders to comprehend the begin-
ning of a new growing season of trees, as
we more often than not are surrounded by
snow banks and ice dams during January
and February. Yet much as the celebration
of the Festival of Lights (Chanukah) falls in
the darkest month of the year, so too, does
this New Year of Trees challenge our souls
and minds to recognize the blessing of na-
ture and rebirth when it seems least likely
to be possible.

Trees serve a variety of purposes in the
blueprint of life set in motion by God. They

If 1am not for myself, who will be for me?
But if |am only for myself, what am I?
And if not now, when?
~Hillel
What better way to start off 2010 than
by giving of yourself? What better feeling
than to know you have done something
to make another person’s life better?
There are several opportunities available
where you can make a difference. Here’s
what we’re working on:
TIKKUN OLAM DAY on March 14
This is a day for members of our commu-
nity to venture to offsite locations and
give two to three hours working for some
wonderful non-profit organizations. There
will be volunteer opportunities for par-
ents with children or for adults on their
own. We will start at the Temple then
head off for the afternoon. Timing details
will be forthcoming. Keep an eye on the
Scroll and e-Newsletter for more informa-
tion. Contact John Dennis at
jdennis@rcn.com or Betty Weiner at
betts235@yahoo.com if you have any

provide oxygen, wood, shade, fruits, for-
ests, paper, breakfast syrup & nuts. With-
out trees, our world would not survive.
Yet trees thrive only when tended and
cared for. When we make choices that
preserve the fresh air produced by the
trees, when we cut forests we do so spar-
ingly and replenish them, when we re-
spect all resources of the planet by not
poisoning or desecrating, our world
thrives.

The children of our temple family are
much like the saplings planted to replenish
the world’s forests. If the children are
tended and cared for, they too, will thrive.
When we make choices that preserve the
fresh air and wholesome food produce by
the earth, when we nourish a child’s mind
and soul with guidance of how to live a life
filled with tzedek, righteousness, when we
respect the gifts of each child and do not
poison them with hatred but rather teach
and model compassion, generosity and
joy, our children thrive.

As Tu b’Shevat comes ‘round this
month’, consider how you celebrate not
only the New Year of Trees, but also how
you celebrate each new day of tending our

questions or would like to volunteer. As-
sistance is needed for staffing the events,
registration, and

publicity.
RELAY FORLIFEon ¥ ‘<

b
This overnight FOR LIFE
event celebrates ‘!’ American
survivorship and i

raises money for

research and programs of your American

Cancer Society. We are looking for a team

captain or two to organize our efforts.

Contact Howard Ostroff at

hostroff@rcn.com, or Betty Weiner at

betts235@yahoo.com.

CIRCLE OF HOPE — Many people are strug-

gling these days. Luckily there is Circle of
Hope, a non-profit organi-
zation established and dedi-
cated to serving people in
need. The Greater Boston
Community Exchange is
one program run by Circle

CIRCLEOFHOPE  of Hope and is located in

community’s children. How are you nour-
ishing your own child’s gifts and sense of
righteousness? Where do you need to
support your child’s soul to build resilience
that allows him/her to bounce back from
challenges and adversity? When do you
step up to help the children of the commu-
nity, in your neighborhood, at TBS, in
Needham, in the world? And what can we
do as a partner to be sure we all grow in so
many positive directions?

Once Honi was walking along the road
when he saw a man planting a carob tree.
He asked, “How long before it will bear
fruit?”

The man answered, “Seventy

years.” (Td’anit 23a)

Honi asked, “And will you be alive in 70
years to eat from its fruit?”’

The man answered, “And what if ’m not?
Just as | found the world full of carob trees
planted by my parents and grandparents,
so will I plant for my children.”

Be a Honi and plant a tree this year. Be a
Honi and nourish the saplings we have
growing in our temple family. Surely we
will thrive if you and | tend and care for the
children.

L’shalom,
Sandy

Needham. There they collect, sort and dis-
tribute new and gently used clothing for
children, women, and men, as well as small
household goods. Please help by donating
new or gently used blankets, and coats,
scarves, hats and gloves for adults. Contact
Judy Chudnofsky at judychud@comcast.net
with questions or to make a donation.
Interested? Want to get involved? Come to a
meeting of the Social Action Committee and
see how you can make a difference. Upcom-
ing meeting dates are: Monday, January 4,
Monday, February 8, Monday, March 8,
Monday, April 12. All meetings start at 7:30
p-m. and are held at the Temple.
THANK YOU
PIE IN THE SKY was a
great success! Thanks to
all who ordered some of
the delicious pies. With
your help, Community
Servings was able to raise over
$420,000, which will provide thousands
of meals for their clients who are too
sick to feed themselves.

Happy 2010! May it be a year of good
health, friendship, and peace.

Howard Ostroff & Betty Weiner
Co-chairs

picinthesky.org

www.tbsneedham.org



I've recently returned from the Women of
Reform Judaism (WRJ) 47th Assembly in
Toronto and what a fantastic experi-
ence it was! The workshops we
learned from, the speakers that cg\%
inspired us and the opportunity to
enjoy a meaningful day-long Shab- A
bat all contributed to a truly re- %
energizing event. The Assembly,
together with our affiliation with
WRJ, is a valuable tool in bringing to Sister-
hood new suggestions for programming,
membership outreach, leadership develop-
ment and ways to incorporate spirituality
into our busy lives.

Although the highlights of the Assembly
were reviewed in the special insert in the
December Scroll, I’ll be discussing in future
columns some of the important issues that
were brought up during the event. This
month, I'd like to share some comments
from the address given by WRJ Executive
Director Shelley Lindauer.

Ms. Lindauer’s address focused on the
success of women in the Reform Movement
in the last half century and the growing con-
cern about “male flight”” from Reform Jew-
ish life. Among other recent publications, the
Fall 2009 issue of Lilith Magazine highlights
this issue with the cover boldly proclaiming:
“boys are the new
girls” and the articles
inside discussing:
“Why Feminismis a
Model for Jewish Men
Now”. Thoughwe
may not see this as the
case here at Temple
Beth Shalom - where
our leadership is fairly
gender-balanced-
many men are feeling
displaced in our syna-
gogues and in Jewish
life: nearly 70% of the
recent enrollment at
Hebrew Union College
was female; only 35%
of attendees at NFTY events are male, and
our camps face the same disproportion of
boys to girls. At temple adult education pro-
grams, 80% of the attendees are women.
More girls than boys participate in Hillel ac-
tivities and register for Jewish studies
courses. In the words of writer James B.
Twitchell “Mars has shrunk”.

As Ms. Lindauer stated, “We must not be
so wrapped up in our accomplishments, in
our victory of egalitarianism that we do not

B www.tbsneedham.org
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consider the impact on the congregations... |
don’t suggest in any way that we step back
from the gains we have made; what
I do suggest is that we consider the
N @« whole congregation as we move
(] forward... We cannot allow our

leadership and our congregations
$ to become primarily single gender.
If we do, voices are left out. If we
do, the role of our women will be
marginalized. If we do, our children will not
know that rabbis and cantors and syna-
gogue leaders can be men or women.”

“We need all voices to be heard in the
commentary of Torah, all voices to be heard
from the bimabh, all voices to be heard at the
board table... We must acknowledge and
include diversity at all levels within our syna-
gogues. We need men’s groups, and
women’s groups, groups for GLBT, inter-
faith, divorced, single... every segment of
our congregation should be included, in-
volved and respected. We must create space
for all groups, a safe place for them, each
group on their own terms.”

She concluded her remarks by saying,
“The Jewish feminist movement has pro-
vided a model for success. We need to apply
the lessons we have learned to our larger
temple communities. Let us, the women of

3

L to R: Lisa Channen, Rabbi Todd Markley, Michael Bailit, Judy Ravech, Patti Grossman,
Louis Grossman, Allie Klein, Rabbi Jay Perlman, Trina Novak, Betty Weiner.

the congregation, take the lead in encourag-
ing programs for all those who feel marginal-
ized within in our congregations — and yes,
that may include men....Let us use the
model of success we have created for
women in our congregations to recapture
the commitment and passion of our men -
as we continue the achievements of our
women.”

To quote an old Virginia Slims slogan:
“You’ve come along way, baby!” — and yes,
indeed we have. Some interesting food for
thought as we move forward into 2010. Let
each of us include as one of our own “New
Year’s Resolutions” some reflection on how
we can contribute to our congregation’s
journey in ensuring a place for all of us at the
table. I hope this will be a very happy and
healthy year for you and your families!

In Sisterhood,
Judy Ravech
President

Thanks to: Rabbi Jay, Rabbi Todd, Patti &
Louis Grossman, Betty Weiner, Lisa Chan-
nen, Trina Novak, Michael Bailit and Allie
Klein for a wonderful Toronto experience!

Essential Dates:

Wednesday, January 6 at 7:30 p.m.
Monthly board meeting at the temple li-
brary. You’ll meet a welcoming group of
dynamic women! All Sisterhood members
are invited.

Sunday, January 10: Temple Beth Shalom &
Temple Aliyah present the award-winning
Israeli reggae-folk-soul female trio Habanot
Nechama in their first Boston-area appear-
ance at Temple Aliyah at 7:30 p.m. Co-
sponsored by TBS Sisterhood and Brother-
hood. Tickets are available at
www.templealiyahtix.com. Volunteers are
needed the day of the concert. For
more information, please contact
Susan Patkin at suspatkin@rcn.com.

Thursday, January 21: Doors openin
Simon Hall at 6:30 p.m. for our annual
Mah Jongg tournament; the games
begin at 7:00 p.m. To sign up, please
contact Aimee Bierman at
abierman@yahoo.com.

j Saturday, January 23: All temple mem-
R bers (and friends) are invited to join our
community for an exciting adults-only
evening as “Vegas Comes to Temple
Beth Shalom!” - a Casino Night spon-
sored by Sisterhood and Brotherhood.
For more information, contact Elyse
Marsh at marsh22@comcast.net.

Friday, January 29 - Sunday, January 31:
We’re excited to be heading to the Resort
and Conference Center at Hyannis for our
12th Annual Spirituality Retreat, a weekend
of friendship, learning, laughter and song.
There is still room to attend! Contact Bar-
bara Pack at barbpack@yahoo.com or Emily
Aransky at emilya6461@aol.com.



Brotherhood

Brotherhood has had a very active calen-
dar of successful events so far this year.
Most members have at one time or an-
other volunteered their time as ushers,
parking lot attendants, Sukkah builders,
bottle sorters, chair setters, event plan-
ners, organizers, and in many other ways.
Most recently, our annual blood drive in
association with the American Red Cross
took place in Simon Hall. Again, a small
army of volunteers led by our indispensa-
ble chairman, Howard Ostroff spent many,
many hours promoting this important
cause, resulting in a community wide suc-
cess. We are very grateful to Howard and
to everyone who either spent time on the
phones, walking the floor, or working in
the kitchen. We especially want to thank all
who were willing and able blood donors
and we hope to see you again next year.

At Brotherhood we are very happy to
see our TBS community continue to grow
with new members every month. Recently,
we have reached out to many new TBS
members. In welcoming new members we
have waived the Brotherhood membership
dues for the first year. We met many of
these new members at our recent Leroy
Davis sports breakfast and hope you will
continue to be and feel a part of our Broth-
erhood community.

Everyone is very excited about the fast
approaching ‘“Casino Night” adult only

evening event that we are co-sponsoring
with our amazing Sisterhood on January
23. This is sure to be a very well attended
and fun night. My wife Mimi and | are look-
ing forward to the excitement of maybe
winning a hand or two at the Black Jack
table, but mostly seeing temple friends
that we know will be there. Don’t miss this
opportunity to not only best some of your
buddies at the roulette wheel, but also to
cash in on some nice raffle prizes. If you
would like to get involved or have some
sports tickets that can be raffled off please
contact Jon Cohan at joncoco@yahoo.com.

The next morning, Sunday January 24, we
will be hosting our annual Rabbi’s Breakfast.
This year’s event will include a thought pro-
voking discussion of important current
events here and in Israel and how they re-
late to us as individuals and as a community.
Of course a breakfast spread of bagels and
lox will be served. If you’d like more informa-
tion or you would like to be a kitchen
volunteer please contact me at
jwinterman@comcast.net or Sandy Epstein
at sandy.epstein@state.ma.us

Are there any golfers out there who
would be interested in joining a casual
weeknight golf league? We are talking 9
holes at a local par 3 course, with some
small competitive compensation, bragging
rights, camaraderie, and maybe a couple of
beers and laughs. | know it’s only January

and golf seems a long time away, but we
need to plan ahead to make our reserva-
tions. If you are just starting out or an ac-
complished golfer and may want to give
our new league a shot, please contact Jon
Cohan at joncoco@yahoo.com for more
information.

The same goes for any new softball play-
ers who are interested in catching on with
one of our two TBS teams. Our teams are
part of a very well run Metro West Temple
slow pitch league. The games are played
on Sunday mornings at 10 a.m. and we play
against temples from Newton, Brookline,
Wellesley, Natick and many others. There is
aregular season from late April till June
with 16 out of 32 teams making the play-
offs. Players do not have to be brother-
hood members, but are required to be TBS
members. If you are curious about joining
in the fun, please contact Jon Cohan at
joncoco@yahoo.com.

January Events:

Tuesday, January 5 at 7:00 p.m.
Brotherhood Board Meeting
All are welcome

Saturday, January 23 at 7:00 p.m.
Temple Beth Shalom “Casino Night”

Sunday, January 24 at 9:00 a.m.
Rabbi’s Breakfast
Jim Winterman
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The Sisterhood of Temple Beth Shalom, Temple Aliyah Sisterhood and Needham Hadassah present a

MAH JONGG TOURNAMENT

Thursday, January 21, 2010
Doors open at 6:30 pm « Start time: 7:00 pm

. Temple Beth Shalom 670 Highland Ave., Needham '
$18.00/person Refreshments Cash Prizes
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Children’s Center

The past month in the
Children’s Center was
filled with many acts of
loving kindness or in
Hebrew, G’'milut
Chasadim. Our families
collected hats, mittens,
coats and boots for
children in need for the organization
“Cradles to Crayon.” The children and
teachers baked delicious goodies and
created cards for a beautiful “Chesed Bas-
ket” that was delivered to alocal
Needham nursing home. Families deliv-
ered Chanukah bags for the Needham
Community Council to help seniors in the
community. As a staff, we spoke to the
children about how to bring warmth
(both literally in terms of hats, coats and
mittens and spiritually through cards and
wishes in the “Chesed Basket) during this
time of light, celebration, and giving.
Naturally, when our children see such
behavior modeled by the most special
adults in their lives - parents, relatives,

teachers - they fully embrace the joy of
giving and see it as the mitzvah that it is.

As | thought about this, | was drawn to
the book by Dr. Ron Wolfson, God’s To-Do
List: 103 Ways to Be an Angel and Do God’s
Work on Earth. In it, Dr. Wolfson cites a
Jewish text that speaks to these acts
known as G’milut Chasadim.

Our rabbis taught: Acts of loving kindness
are superior to charity in three respects.
Charity can be accomplished only through
money; acts of loving kindness can be ac-
complished through personal involvement
as well as with money. Charity can only be
given to the poor; acts of loving kindness
can be done for both the rich and the
poor...”

Dr. Wolfson also describes how every-
one who wants to make a difference in
our world can do so. Such acts can be

simple, such as: never missing an opportu-

nity to tell someone you love that you
love them; holding the door open for a
stranger, or performing random acts of

=ToE JAM)

www.toejampuppetband.com

Name:

E-mail Address:

Phone Number:

Presented by

Temple Beth Shalom Children’s Center PTC,
Chestnut Dental, Lovise Condon Realty

and Hawthorn Investments LLC

An afternoon of fun for all ages

Sunday, January 24
3:00 - 4:30 p.m.
Temple Beth Shalom: Simon Hall

$5 per person, under age 2 Free
Join us for crafts, music, goodies, raffles and fun...
Proceeds from this event support enrichment programs at TBSCC

The show may sell out so reserve your tickets early!
Any questions? Contact Liz Berkman at Iberkman@yahoo.com.
Return this form with your hame and check payable to "TBSCC PTC" by Friday, January 22 to:
TBSCC PTC, 670 Highland Avenue, Needham, MA 02494,

# of AHendees:

kindness purposefully. When our children
call their grandparents on their birthdays,
bring flowers to a neighbor who needs
their day brightened or send an e-card,
they send thoughts of kindness and
warmth that not only nurture a relation-
ship, but also bring added light to the
world. As adults, we can also make a dif-
ference more intentionally by getting
involved in social action opportunities,
whether here at the Temple or Children’s
Center, or in the greater Needham or Bos-
ton communities.

In January, as part of the Children’s
Center second annual Pajama Havdallah in
January, we are once again going to be
helping those in need. We are inviting
everyone who is coming to bring a new or
‘gently used’ children’s book that we will
donate to the Women’s Lunch Place, a
daytime shelter in Boston for poor and
homeless women and their children.
These donations will be used by the
guests of WLP at times such as bedtime,
when they read stories to their children. If
you would like to help support this organi-
zation, you can bring your books to the
Children’s Center any time during the
month of January. We would be happy to
add them to our collection! (For more
information about Women’s Lunch Place,
go to www.womenslunchplace.org.)

Our Jewish tradition reminds us that
the acts of loving kindness that we extend
to others are transformational — for the
people to whom we reach out, for our-
selves, and for our world. This Shabbat, |
invite you to take a moment to go around
your dinner table and thank someone in
your family for an act of loving kindness
that they have performed this week.
Bringing it to their attention and to the
attention of others will spread the light
and the joy of the act and will likely inspire
more such loving acts into the future!

L’Shalom,
Marcie Berul

Tot Shabbat
Friday, January 22 - 6:30 p.m.
in the Community Room
We look forward to having you join
us for a warm, musical, interactive
Shabbat Service for young families.
a®OMeo

T
TOT SHABBAT
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Interfaith Task Force

Judaism, Christianity, and Islam have
often been in conflict throughout history
including modern times. They share a com-
mon bond, however, in that each identifies
Abraham as its patriarch, and together
they are known as the three Abrahamic
faiths. As has been emphasized at the past
several Biennials and reported by Rabbi
Perlman in last issue of the Scroll, a priority
of the Reform movement is to reach across
faith boundaries through dialogue and
understanding.

Temple Beth Shalom has a history of
interfaith bridge building. Our Rabbis are
active members of the Needham Clergy
Association and Rabbi Perlman has been its
President since 2007. Also in September
2007, TBS hosted friends and neighbors
from First Parish Unitarian Universalist
Congregation for almost a year while their
building was being renovated. Our congre-
gations shared many community programs
together.

In March, 2008 our Scholar-in-Residence
Weekend was entitled: “Reaching Beyond
Our Faith,” and featured Andrew Tarsy,
former NE Regional Director of the Anti-
Defamation League. Subsequently Rever-
end Skip Windsor from Christ Episcopal
Church and Reverend Debra Jackson from
First Baptist Congregation, both in
Needham, participated in multi-faith bibli-
cal text study on Shabbat morning.

During this past year members of Tem-
ple Beth Shalom have been meeting to-
gether as part of a TBS Interfaith Task
Force. This group has been reaching out in

The Brotherhood is expanding our events
and is looking for a few golfers.

This Spring we'll be forming a golf league.
This will likely be a friendly par 3 game
(maybe at Lost Brook in Norwood).

To help us determine if this is a go,
please email Jon Cohan at
joncoco(@yahoo.com with your interest
and the best days/times for you to play.
We'd like to kick off our first season
with 4 teams of 4.

order to build additional relationships with
representatives of the other Abrahamic
faiths. The purpose has been to develop
new initiatives to unite members of these
faith communities who reside in and
around Needham. There has been a par-
ticular focus on outreach to the Muslim
community.

Our TBS task force, which includes inter-
generational representation from our com-
munity, has been meeting to define the
goals of the next initiatives and how we
might accomplish them. We have already
established valuable links with the Muslim
community, in addition to the aforemen-
tioned strong relationships with the Chris-
tian community, thanks in large part to
introductions by our good friend Dr. Abdul
Cader Asmal. Last year Dr. Asmal, a
Needham resident and former President of
the Islamic Council of Boston, as well as
former President of the Islamic Council of
New England, met with our TBS Board of
Trustees as part of TBS’s effort to learn
more about Islam and the local Muslim
community. Also last fall TBS sponsored a
“Muslim 101” course taught by TBS mem-
ber Jason Dunn.

Members of the task force have been
particularly encouraged by the success of
Camp IF (“Camp Interfaith”), an ADL spon-
sored summer camp program where youth
from the three Abrahamic faiths can live
and play together and, in the process, learn
more about each other’s cultures and be-
liefs.

TBS has been proud to support and have
its teens participate in Camp IF and we are

especially pleased that some of the Camp
IF participants have been active in our task
force.

The task force members have also been
inspired by The Faith Club, a book co-
authored by three women from New York -
a Muslim, and Christian, and a Jew - who
engaged in an extensive process of sharing
and learning about each other’s faiths.
Their journey began with many examples
of their conflict and anger yet evolved into
a beautiful story of acceptance, respect
and love as they put historical prejudices
behind them. They have developed a tem-
plate for people in other communities to
develop their own “Faith Clubs” as a way
of building understanding.

This latest TBS initiative is part of our con-
gregation’s ongoing journey to reach
across faith boundaries. In taking our next
steps forward, we are committed to creat-
ing opportunities through dialogue to en-
hance understanding and mutual respect.
Those involved are additionally committed
to use community service as a way both to
get to know and trust members of other
faith groups and to demonstrate that,
through collaboration, we can create a
better community for all to enjoy. This
group is also emphasizing intergenera-
tional participation and intending to de-
velop a teen program as part of its efforts.
We will be reporting on progress in upcom-
ing issues of the Scroll.

If you would like to learn more about this
program or would like to join in this effort to
enhance mutual understanding and respect
among the Abrahamic faiths, please contact
one of our task force co-chairs, Bob Lurie at
RobLurie@aol.com or Mark Rosen at
mrosen@markarosenlaw.com.

Save The Date!
TBS Family Kallah

Friday, April 30 - Sunday, May 2
Camp Eisner, Great Barrington, MA
More information will follow!

The TBS Bashers softball team is entering our 5th season.
There is room for a few more guys. e
Send a note to Jon Cohan at joncoco@yahoo.comor—_—~
Eric Goldstein at ericRgoldstein@yahoo.com if interested.— )
We'll provide details as the March "grapefruit league!" ;

——_
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& 12th Annual Sisterhood Spiri’fualiiy Retreat

January 29 - January 31, 2010

Resort and Conference Center At Hyannis

iF www.capecoderesortandconference.com
Are you looking for a way to recharge your social, spiritual, and creative batteries in a Jewish setting?
The women of Temple Beth Shalom have a unique opportunity to come together for an exciting weekend retreat
filled with learning, laughter, creativity, worship and song.
We will share our stories, make new friends and reconnect with old friends.

This year’s program is going to be inspiring and thought —provoking, in a warm and friendly environment.
Our theme for the retreat:

Exploring SPIRITUALITY Through Ritual and Relationships
Whether this is your 12th retreat or your 1st retreat, this is a weekend you won’t want to miss.

;i Name: Email:

1

i Address: Phone:
1

' Is there someone with whom you’d like to room?

To reserve your space, please send a $120 deposit
(payable to Sisterhood of Temple Beth Shalom) ASAP to:
Amy Willis, 10 Holland Terrace, Needham, MA 02492

Price includes lodging, meals, and program
Sisterhood Member Sisterhood Member  Non- temple member

1

1

: (Dues paid) (Dues unpaid) For more information, please contact

i Per person, double occupancy Barbara Pack at barbpack@yahoo.com or

i $240 $285 $204 Emily Aransky at emilya6461@aol.com.

E Per person, single occupancy Full and partial scholarships are available for current Sisterhood
£330 $375 $384 members. All inquiries are confidential.

1
i Please contact Judy Ravech at 781-856-8200 or jravech@rcn.com.
1

. S is limited to 40 participants - first first d!
1 CANCELLATION POLICY: No refunds will be provided at any time unless a pacels limited to 40 participants ~1irst come, first serve

: replacement can be found by the retreat committee. If a replacement is found, all but $50 will be refunded.

Need a Hug?

Do you know a member in our Temple Beth Shalom family
who is experiencing an illness, recuperating from an accident
or major surgery, rehabilitating in a

nursing home or recuperative center?
The Knitting Mavens would like to give them a “hug” with a
hand-made “healing wrap” and personalized note.

Please call Margie Glou at 781-444-0943 or
Kim Silverman at 781-444-1191.

It's Tuna Time!

Please help the Temple meet its monthly obligation to the
Jewish Food Pantry by brining a can or two of tuna to the
Temple when you come for a class or a meeting.
When everybody works together
it is a simple way to work
towards the goal of ending hunger
in our own Jewish community.

For questions or interest in making this effort
a project for your group or family please call:
Lori Thomas 781-449-1858 or
lorithomas@mail.com.

H www.tbsneedham.org

Please join us for an information-filled evening

COLLEGE NIGHT

Sponsored by
The Sisterhood of Temple Beth Shalom
Tuesday, February 9 at 7:30pm ¢ Free Admission
Light Refreshments Served

Worried about your child getting into college?
What do you need to do to prepare?
How soon do you need to worry about college?

All of these questions and more will be answered by
Linda Shapiro, college advisor, who will present to par-
ents everything you need to know to calm yourself and

know what to do to get your child into college.
Linda's vast experience, including being head guidance
counselor at Newton North High School,
as well as her calm style, will help you to
plan appropriately for your high school student
to get into a college of his or her choice.

Questions? Please contact Ann Shuman

ann.shuman@yahoo.com

BEsADOG



SAVE THE DATE

Sisterhood Rosh Chodesh Group

Sunday, February 7 from 3:00 - 4:30pm

(Location to be announced)

RSVP to Trina: 781-449-6747, kermittf@rcn.com

Rosh Chodesh: Female-centered Rosh Chodesh observances vary from
group to group, but many are centered around small gatherings of
women, called Rosh Chodesh groups. These groups engage in a wide
variety of activities that center around issues important to Jewish women,
depending on the preference of the group's

members. Many Rosh Chodesh groups explore

spirituality, religious education, ritual, health is-

sues, music, chanting, art, and/or cooking.

Rosh Chodesh is a monthly holiday based on the

new month. We will celebrate the beginnings of

the month in our own unique way as the new

group comes together to form its own traditions.

Enjoy a spiritual and social gathering to create connections and relation-
ships among your Sisterhood friends. Be a part of shaping this group into
an exciting new addition to your spiritual life in Sisterhood.

Please RSVP to Trina Novak at kermittf@rcn.com or 781-449-6747

so we know how many people to expect.
Join us for a great way to welcome in the new month!

**There is no charge for this event. If you would like to join Sisterhood to be a
part of this wonderful group, please contact Sharon Manchel at
smanchel@comcast.net or 781-455-6347.

WE WANT YOUR PJ’S!

While we are warm and cozy in our homes,
there are children in shelters, group homes, and foster care
who are not as lucky.
Many have been abused or abandoned;
they are alone and feel unwanted.
During the winter months, warm pajamas
are needed more than ever.
The Pajama Program, a nationwide organization that collects
and distributes new pajamas
and new books to these
children in need, gives them a
sense of love and belonging.

In the spirit of Tzedakah,
we will be collecting for the
Pajama Program.
Please bring a pair of NEW
pajamas (for a boy or a girl —
toddler to early teen) and/or a NEW children’s book to the
Temple and leave it in the PJ Box in the Atrium.

Let’s help the Pajama Program create a warm and nurturing
bedtime environment for vulnerable youngsters
living under difficult circumstances.

Pajama Program

Delivering Warm Sleepwear & Nurturing Books
to Children In Need

If you have any questions,
please contact:
Alison Davis
abgdavis@aol.com
or Betty Weiner betts235@yahoo.com

Our shelves are over flowing! I've gone shopping, Sandy White-
cross has gone shopping and guess what — we have so many new
books and DVDs we have no place to put them. The solution is for
everyone to check out a book from the library! We have new chil-
dren’s books, adult fiction and nonfiction. We also are building our
DVD collection with both movies and documentaries. So come onin
and check out the collection.

Please also consider volunteering at the library. We can use help
during religious school hours to help students find materials. The
library is also going to embark on a project to use an on-line catalog
and so we need lots of help getting the collection ready. Let me
know if you can help. Any little bit will be appreciated. We will need
help entering the collection into a new computer.

If you are interested in volunteering, please contact Lisa Rothen-
berg at Ibrgsr@mail.com or 781-455-9849.

Do you like to cook?
The Chesed Committee

is looking for people to cook and deliver meals
to congregants who are dealing with an illness,
injury or issues of continuing care.

If you are able to provide support to our temple

family by preparing a meal, please contact
Kim Silverman at kimsilver(@comcast.net or
Margie Glou at mglou(@comcast.net.
Become a Bikur Cholim Volunteer -

Comforting the Sick

and join us
in performing this mitzvah!

Your support is appreciated and welcomed.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!
SAVE THE DATE
SUNDAY AFTERNOON, MARCH 14

TBS’ TIKKUN OLAM DAY
Mishpacha Mitzvah Moments
(“Family Mitzvah Opportunities”)

This is a day for members of our temple community to
perform mitzvot and help to ‘repair the world.’

Choose from a variety of activities for parents with
children or for adults on their own. Timing details and
registration material will be available soon.

For more information or to assist with this event,
contact John Dennis at jdennis@rcn.com, or
Betty Weiner at betts235@yahoo.com.

www.tbsneedham.org [k



Donor

Michael & Lauren Corkin
Marge Lewin & Hilary Jean
Len Green

Donor

Edward & Sylvia Nierman
Jerry Sherman

Lucille & Edward Cherenson

Donor

Ralph & Ina Melen

Donor

Susan Sandberg

Ralph Levine

Rita Perlman Black & Family

Ralph Geffen

Ralph & Ina Melen

Laura, Michael, Alexis & lan Deutsch

Donor

Lucille & Edward Cherenson
Donor

Paula & Seymour Rosen
Deborah LeClair

Rita Perlman Black & Family
Suzy Laskey Tobin

Walter & Edythe Rosenfield

Donor
Bobbie & Richard Cohen

Donor

Nancy & Jeremy Serwer
Linda Lourie

Louis & Patti Grossman
Joan Berman

Nancy & Monty Krieger
Lucille & Jerry Sands
Carol and Arnold Farber

Donor
Lori Shaer

Donor

Doreen Leskowitz

Vera Alperin

Arnold & Margie Goldstein
Arnold & Margie Goldstein

Donor

Marcie Akell

Donor

Ines & Rifat Sonsino
Jack & Miriam Boyajian
Donor

Ruth & Shelly Bramson
Sarah & Jamie Fleckner
Arnold & Margie Goldstein
Arlene Katzman
Marlene & Jerry Schultz
Millie Cohen

Sherri & David Noon

Donor
Richard & Vivian Marson

Donor
The Cutter Family

Contributions

The minimum donation for recognition in The Scroll is $10.00.
““At birthdays, anniversaries, yahrzeits, etc., support your Temple Fund.”

Rabbi Perlman’s Discretionary Fund

In appreciation of

Our High Holy Day Honors
Shabbat Torah Study

Rabbi Perlman and the beautiful

service he conducted for Arlene Green

In honor of

The birthday of Fred Waldman
Jonah Perlman’s 5th birthday
Rabbi Perlman

Speedy recovery
Marsha Weissman

In memory of
Dexter Levy
Isadore Levine
Melvin Perlman
Ida Gottlieb
Alfred Forman
Benjamin Ford

Rabbi Markley’s Discretionary Fund

In honor of
Rabbi Markley

In memory of
Manuel Rosen
George Schultz
Max Bennett
Eleanor Laskey
Bernard Francer

The Chesed Fund

In honor of

The Bat Mitzvah of Melanie Joseph

In memory of

Betty Buchwald

Ruth Cutler

Morton Grossman
Theresa Gibgot Voss
Maurice Bondy Peiser
Cookie Pierce

Morris Joseph Gold

Children’s Center Fund

In appreciation of
Rabbi Todd & Marcie’s Blessings
Book Group

In memory of
Susan Schulman
Rose Shulman
Shirley Goldstein
Lillian Gallant

Education Fund

In appreciation of

Rabbi Lenke

In honor of

Fred Waldman’s birthday

Fred Waldman’s special birthday

In memory of
Howard Bramson
Martin Katzman
Ethel Pearlstein
Martin Katzman
Evelyn Schultz
Joseph Cotton
Maurice Noon

Endowment Fund

In memory of
Fanny Marzynski

Feldman Community Outreach Fund

In memory of
Heidi Cutter

Donor

Leslie Kalish

Janice & Lee Golden
Richard Rosskam

General Fund

In memory of
Irving Kalish
Arthur Reinbach
Estaire Pierce

Richard Todd Sacks Jewish Life Education Fund

Donor
Ralph & Ina Melen
Steve & Bobbi Niss

Donor

Phillip Bello

Ralph & Ina Melen
Marilyn & David Proctor
Layne & Jeff Lepes

Donor
The Goldfarbs

Donor

Marilyn & Marvin Stick
Donor

Linda & Richard Simon
Richard & Linda Simon
Irving Baker & Family

Donor
Jerry Sherman

Donor
Jerry Sherman

Alyce & Bob Sadler

Donor

Joan Berman

Doreen Leskowitz

Ira & Diane Tarlin

The Seiler-Pultz Family
Vera H. Burtman

Arnold & Margie Goldstein
Lois & Ed Raskind

In honor of
Fred Waldman'’s special birthday

The Bat Mitzvah of Melanie Joseph

In memory of
Louis Bello
Freda Tubman
Ann Margolin
Anne Weiss

Speedy recovery
Lauren Corkin

Library Fund

In honor of
Fred Waldman'’s special birthday

In memory of
John Werner
Charlotte Simon
Arthur Baker

Music Fund

In appreciation of

Howard Ostroff

In honor of

Monty & Nancy Krieger’s
High Holy Day Aliyah

Bobby Casper’s birthday

In memory of

Rosa Berman

Susan Schulman

Frieda Tarlin

Sheila Louise Grossman-Polley

Annette Feldman

Anna Melnick

Vivian Channen

Jerry Aransky Passport to Israel Fund

Donor
Arline Aransky

Donor

Arline Aransky

Lee & Janice Golden

Marc Cohen & Marcia Berkowitz

In honor of

Fred Waldman’s 7oth birthday
In memory of

Vivian Channen

Ruth Golden

Anne Weiss

Permanent Memorial Funds

Gersten/Hoisington Memorial Lecture Fund

Donor
Linda & Allan Gersten

In memory of
Sumner Hoisington

Kivi Grebber Memorial Fund

Donor
Tobie & Richard Tishman
Jean & Joe Sands

In memory of
Stacy J. Tishman
Chester Landy

Ned Saltzberg Memorial Fund

Donor
Harriet Lieb
Harriet Lieb

In memory of
Lillian Drooker
Barney Drooker

Prayerbook Fund

(The minimum donation for a bookplate is $54.00)

Donor
Ina & Ron Glasberg
Ed & Lucille Cherenson

Ed & Lucille Cherenson

Donor

Lucille Perlmutter Cherenson &
Edward Cherenson

Lucille & Ed Cherenson

Lucille & Ed Cherenson

Lucille & Ed Cherenson

Steve & Sandra Shusterman

Sandra & Steve Shusterman

Louis Barsky

In honor of

Fred Waldman’s special Birthday

Our beloved grandsons, Daniel
& Matthew Cherenson

Our beloved daughter, Dena Cherenson

In memory of
Anne & David Perlmutter

Rose & Maurice Cherenson

Hope Perlmutter Langburd & Harry Langburd

Bertha Seltzer Feldman
Daniel Shusterman
Benjamin Gruber
Samuel Barsky

www.tbsneedham.org




Sanctuary Flower Fund

Donor

Paula Shifman

Donor

Jean & Joe Sands

The Starnbach Family
The Winterman Family
The Sheetz Family

Donor

Vera Alperin

The Bor Family

The Children & Grandchildren
of Joe & Joyce Cotton

In appreciation of
Rabbi Lenke’s kindness

In honor of

Christopher’s wedding

Cara Starnbach becoming a Bat Mitzvah
Joshua Winterman becoming a Bar Mitzvah
Daniel Sheetz becoming a Bar Mitzvah

In memory of

Phillip Alperin

Samuel Bor

Joseph Cotton - Husband to
Joyce, our father & our Zayde

Sisterhood Oneg Fund

Donor
The Starnbach Family
The Sheetz Family

Donor

Arthur Bloom

Diane & Jim Lemkin

The Children & Grandchildren
of Joe and Joyce Cotton

In honor of
Cara Starnbach becoming a Bat Mitzvah
Daniel Sheetz becoming a Bar Mitzvah

In memory of

Roberta Bloom

Vivian Channen

Joseph Cotton - Husband to
Joyce, our father & our Zayde

Social Action Fund

Donor

Beth Shulman

Louise & William Carmen
Marjorie Marcus

Lois Sockol

Richie & Sally Weitzen

In memory of
Jeanette Kams
Israel Aronson
Albert Krinsky
Beryl Katz
William Weitzen

Torah and Sanctuary Fund

Donor
Jon & Lori Shaer

Donor

Arnold & Margie Goldstein
Terri & Steve Snyder

Terri & Steve Snyder

Terri & Steve Snyder

Donor
Lucille & Ed Cherenson
Shelley & Gary Goldman

Donor

Aimee, Jeff, Emilie & Julie Mann
The Bookman Family

The Bookman Family

Andrew & Jane Streisfeld
Marcie Akell

The Behar Family

The Behar Family

The Behar Family

In appreciation of
Our High Holy Day Honor

In memory of
Morris Goldstein
Anne Weiss
Vivian Channen
Sue Pinals

Youth Fund
In appreciation of
Sandy Hain for all her help
Our High Holy Day Honors

In memory of

Trosi & Ed Kaplan
Myer Sack

Wolfe William Stocklan
Henry Streisfeld
Joseph Cotton

Harry Akell

Joseph Cotton

Vivian Channen

c%am’ng QOur Lives
We extend our symlnat@ fo DNY DW}PHN
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JANUARY 1
David Boodman
Louis Bramson
Earl Martin Burtman
Rose Bycoff
Wilfred Davis
Leonard Fine
Besse Fisher
William Goldman
Ida Goldstein
Mitchell Helfer
Sara Kangisser
Larry S. Karliln
Jennie Klayman
Aaron Lederman
Martin J. Nadler
Bernice Pearlman
Goldie Phillips
Sonny Pinals
Anna Reisner
Clara Rose
Edward C. Saltzberg
Ruth Sandler
Frances Schultz
Benjamin Sheetz
Nathan Silverstein
Elliott Stone
Rose Zakon
JANUARY 8
Frances Acker
Rutherford Atkind
Irma H. Bailen
Rosalie Chudnofsky
Jacob Davis
Robert Deutsch
Harry Druger
Sonia Ediff
Jacob Francer
Cindora Goldberg
Abraham Gorodetsky
Lena Hentoff
Jacob Hyman
Sidney H. Kahn
Naomi Lefcowitz-Dephoure
Herman S. Levine
Jeanne Levine
Ira Levy
Mary Lipsitz
Willilam Lurie
Hyman Needle
Alan Rockmore
Nathan Saul
Oscar Schultz
Isadore Shulman

fyaﬁrzeiés*

Abraham Shwom
Attee Smith
Gertrude Ullian
Sol White

JANUARY 15
Margherita Barringer
Mary Boesel
Archie Cohen
Arthur Cohen
Bessie Darish
Rose Davis
Ruth Flicop
Marsha Ginn
Constance L. Gitelman
Vera Goldstein
Jerome Daniel Goodman
Irving Gorden
Leonore Gumpert
Sidney Honig
Kate Kaplan
Joel Karten
Stuart S. Kaufman
Mark Jay Levinson
Lillian Lefrak
Nathan R. Melen
Irving Pack
Sonya A. Pike
Max Rosenberg
Leonard Rubin
Isadore Sacks
Samuel Schatz
Frances Stearns
Morris Taitz
Teddy Troderman
Norman Urwitz
Lillian Wallack
Albert Weener
Minnie Yanofsky

JANUARY 22
David J. Aronson
Sumner “Sonny” Balder
Kenneth Benjamin
Gladys Berlowe
Pearl Blum
Dora Crocker
Sol Davidson
Dorothy K. Diamondstein
Saul Fine
Donald Flaxman
Sylvia Gordon
Maurice Laugerman
Anne Maimon
Samuel Peck
Margaret Prager

e

—

Harold Raemer
Philip Rosenblatt
Jack Salett
Sam Scheib
Sidney Schnitt
Mier I. Spector
Doris Stern
Henry Stone
Nathan N. Weiner
Eli Zaval

JANUARY 29
Edward Adler
Norman Aliber
Charles Appelson
Mildred Aronson
Minnie Bello
Sally Blatt
Louis Berg
Sidney Birnbach
Norman L. Blumstein
Philip Brier
Kay Bookman
Arthur Eckstein
Lars Erik
Julius Feigelman
Sherman Feller
Jeannette Freshman
Doris Geffen
Evelyn Goldberg
Harold Golden
Benny Goldsheid
Roberta Milender Goldwyn
Morris Isikoff
Gertrude Koss
Anne Ringer Levens
Louis Levens
Catherine Miller
David E. Miller
Myles Nurenberg
Randy Phillips
Goldie Pinals
Cynthia R. Rumpler
Lillian W. Scheibel
Frederick Scher
Sidney Shapiro
Sarah R. Sherman
David Silverman
Ethel Singer
Anne Sobel
Susan Devora Tamir
Shirley Taich
Morris Weinberg
Elizabeth Zalinger

Marcia Berkowitz and Marc Cohen
on the passing of their cousin Ed Tobin

Larry Keller and Stacey Slavkin
on the passing of their cousin Susan Shpeen

Dorothy and Arnold Cohen
on the passing of their mother and mother-in-law, Jean Nider

We extend Mazal Jov to 1270 93N

Carol and Ed Ginn on the birth of their twin grandchildren, Tahlia Arielle and
Reya Chana. Proud parents are Stephanie and Josh Edelglass

Joanna and Ramon Herrera and big brothers Josh and Lucas
on the birth of their son and baby brother, Nicolas Caleb.

bach by popular demand
Sisterhood'’s
“Ash the Rabbis”

Thursday February 23
/:20 p.m.

www.tbsneedham.org KL




Stharon Nemarial Park

Pre-need Planning < Interfaith Sections

¥ $¥¥ e of cemetery property before need is o wise
1 1 an act of loving kindness for you and your

é family.

Contact: Ira Vogel
781.828.7216 www.sharonmemorial.com

PINNACLE

Residential Properties

Elyse Marsh, Realtor

For the Pinnacle of Service

555 Washington Street «» Wellesley, Massachusetts 02482
781.237.5000 office «» 617.803.3571 cell
www.ElyseMarsh.com

@ Prudential

Prime Properties
Advantage

1089 Great Plain Avenue, Needham
Award Winning Office - 2004 - 2007

Jane Migdol

Jennifer Lichtman

Noah Pearlstein

Discover the Advantage!

781-444-1234

Please stop by and visit our new website!

www.PruPrimeAdv.com

Remember your loved ones with a permanent plaque on
the Sanctuary Memorial Boards as a Blessed Memory.

For information, please contact:
Tiziana Getz in the Temple office 781-444-0077.

Publication of an advertisement in the Scroll
is neither an endorsement nor a recommendation of any
advertisers' products or services.
Consumers should perform their own due diligence
before acquiring goods or services from any advertiser.

Chestnut Dental Associates

='\/

care for the entire family

Dentistry and Orthodontics

for Children and Adults

Stephen Shusterman DMD  Richard Strakus DMD
Howard Needleman DMD  Martin Spielmann DMD
Jack Hertzberg DMD Debra Blattman DMD
Kenneth Yelland DMD Anne Hertzberg DMD
Richard Bruun DDS Nora Zaki DMD
Shelley McBride DMD Amy Regen DMD
Cristen K. Beard DMD

Jonathan Chason DMD

Jon Shusterman DMD

87 CHESTNUT STREET, NEEDHAM 781-444-6650
WWW.CHESTNUTDENTAL.COM

Gary M. Kaufman

No Fancy Words
Just Real Estate Results
781-444-7555
garykaufmanrealtor@gmail.com
www.garykaufmanrealtor.net

e $50 Million in Sales Representing Buyers and Sellers 2005-2009
®  Over 60 Local Real Estate Transactions in the last 60 months
e #1 Needham Agent 2009 Per Multiple Listing Service (YTD 8/09)

—
B RE/MAX Home Team
' 339 Chestnut Street, Needham, MA 02492

E www.tbsneedham.org




Truly Yogurt and Ice Cream

We offer delicious ice cream, frozen yogurt,
and soft serve.
There is always something to satisfy everyone at

Truly Yogurt
with generous portions at reasonable prices.

35 Grove Street . Wellesley, MA
781-239-1356

www.trulyyogurt.com
“2008 Best of Wellesley” - Wellesley Townsman

serniE - Segaloff’s Jewelers cHervL
20 Chestnut Street Needham, MA 02492

781-449-4810
WE CAN TURN GOLD INTO $$$ GREEN $$$
WE BUY GOLD
& Platinum

BROKEN JEWELRY COLLECTING DUST
BRING IT IN TO SOMEONE YOU TRUST

JEWELRY REPAIRS DONE ON PREMISES
WATCH BATTERIES REPLACED WHILE YOU WAIT

Nurture, Support and
Celebrate!

I am interested in participating in
Temple Beth Shalom’s Chesed Committee
at least once this year.

Please check which mitzvahs interest you.*

Visiting an ill or housebound congregant
Delivering a meal to an ill or housebound
congregant (home-cooked or store-bought)
Driving a congregant to a local doctor’s
appointment/hospital

o 4 4aag

Helping with Shiva preparations by delivering a
store bought meal or house sitting during

the funeral service

Celebrating a simcha by writing a personal note
or delivering a baby gift package provided by the
Simcha Committee

O Joining the Knitting Mavens by making a
healing wrap or baby blanket

a

Serving on the Chesed Committee to continue
finding new ways of community caring

Name:

Phone:
E-mail Address:

*Note: If you express interest in
Chesed Committee volunteer activities,
you will receive a telephone call or an e-mail requesting your
assistance when the need for support arises.
You may decide at that time whether you are able to help.

v3k Tutor

In Your Home’
. o3

SPECIALED. REGULAR ED.

* ADD / ADHD * Homework

* Asperger’s * Organization
* Gifted * Study Skills
* Autism * All Subjects
* Behavioral * PreK to Adult

MCAS REVIEW

= 781-492-8700
Y3KTutorInYourHome.com

See Website for Treating ADD, ADHD, &
Dyslexia without Medication

www.tbsneedham.org Ej




SPORTS & CONGERT
arvey's AL

One Stop Shopping for =
Boys & Young Men v H :

Weve Suited Up Thousands of Bar Mitzvah Boys!

Hardware

“Kverything
ys Suits
srom $149% In Hardware”

Boys Blazers

from $9990

Free Tailoring Included*

4
i
d
f) o
JOSEPH ABROUD « IIFEE!MI‘I.- Hﬁﬂ" FREEMAN = -
« POLO + ZAMIERI & more! N

FASIC ALERATONS 1004 Great Plain Ave.

SIMON 8 SONS Needham

210 Needham Street - Newton, MA » 617.960-8844 = -
Wodnesday & Thursdav 10AM-SPM + Sundav 12PN-5PM 781_444_4515 GET 1 0 DIU OFF
USE COUPON CODE: SHALOM
WWW.THATSMYTICKET.COM

BREZNIARK WIRODMAN
LEVINE-BRISS
T L R LEVIN LAW OFFICES
Graveside - Temple « Chapel CHARLES R. LEVIN, ESQ.
Funeral arrangements made in the convenience ] ONATHAN S. LEVIN, ESQ
of your home or our chapel. 10 Kearney Road, Ste. 305 Needham, MA. 02494
Newton: 617-969-0800 Ph. 781.449.74OQ Fax 781.449.6299
South Shore: 781-963-2900 www.levinlawoffice.com
Nationwide: 800-554-2199 Real Estate, Estate Planning & Administration,

Family Law, Commercial & Business Matters,
Bankruptcy/Debt Consolidation, Landlord/Tenant

Member of National Independent Jewish Funeral Direciors.

February Scroll
deadlineis
January 4

A family serving families with 50 years
of combined Realtor experience.
dJeffrey Lieb, CRS, GRI, ABR
Harriet Lieb, CRS, GRI, ABR

EALTY
ONSULTANTS

(7 The Key to Satisfaction EXCBDIIOH&|
8'1_ . g Service

781-449-3200 Great Prices

20 Oak Street » Needham, MA 02492 » jefflieb@realtor.com

O

E www.tbsneedham.org
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Forall Yowr stationery needs

Mindy Berg
31 Baldpate Hill Road, Newton, Massachusetts 02459
617.571.5858 @ fax: 617.641.2020 ® RSVPmindy@aol.com
WWW.IsVp2 me.com

ﬁ Asset Mortgage Group

Loren J. Shapiro
Ishapiro@assetmortgage.net
www.assetmoritgage.net

Main: 508.652.0700 x.103
Cell: 781.589.5550
Fax: 508.652.0703

209 West Central Street, Suite 220, Natick, Massachusetts 01760
Massachusetts License #MC3382

Barbara A. Levine | David R. Decter .| Paul R. Levine 1921-2003

Services continue under the direction of Barbara Levine, Owner

Graveside | Temple | Chapel | Nationwide

CHAPELS

LevINE

one family, ONe chapel for ONE hundred and eleven years

470 Harvard Street | Brookline MA 02446 | 617-277-8300 | 800-367-3708

l QUR TrRADITION CONTINUES I

Jill Lerner Melizra Silk

- (Wowigeeby Y Vi

Event and 504 Aé
* éj’scwdtz;}g in Bar mu{ B&tﬂ%/m

Z)xzz&% Décor * Curtom Creative Cmfc?tbcc:f
Ca@[tmfﬂ(y Tnsitial Conmmltation *

Phone: 781-431-8170 % Fayc: 781-431-8171 % Emadl: syevents@asl.com

INVITATIONS ETC.
by Marjorie Golden

' A 40 year family tradition of creative excellence
" Designed to excite every taste and style

¥

781-400-5514

Bridle Trail Road
Needham, MA
www.marjoriegolden.com

PERSONALIZED WEIGHT LOSS

Individual, Family, and Group Counseling

SANDY PRESSER

617-965-4822
sipresser@aol.com

ONEZONE BODYSCAPES

The Personal Training Center

Experience One on One Personal Training

in a Comfortable and Relaxed Environment.

Mo Membership Fee. Hours to Meet Your Needs.
Customized Fitness Plans. Sessions by Appointment Only.

Receive up to 5150 Off Your First Package with this Ad
Gift Certificates Available

1110 Great Plain Ave, Needham 781.455.1121
www.oneZonebodyscapes.com/needham

PrintC entre =

PRINTING
'S OUR BUSINESS

SERVICE

IS OUR SPECIALITY

4 Arlington Road, Needham, MA, 02494
Tel: 781-449-6100 Fax: 781-449-6112

www.printcentre.net info@printcentre.net

www.tbsneedham.org m




. Vegas Comes to 7 Beﬂu Shalom .
00000000 00
Join Us for Casino Night e January 23, 2010 from 7:00 - 11:00 p.m.

Enjoy delicious hors d'oeuvres, drinks” and desserts while playing roulette, black jack and more.

Each person will be provided TBS Shekels to use while hitting the tables.
Raffles will be provided at the end of the evening based on winnings.

Singles, couples & friends all welcome for this "adults-only” casino night eveningl

$30.00 per person for Temple Members and Brotherhood/Sisterhood Members
$36.00 per person for Non Temple Members - "Cash Bar

Sponsored by the Brotherhood and Sistethood of Temple Beth Shalom

Name:

Address:

Phone: E-mail address:

# of persons aHending @ $30.00 per person

#of persons attending @ $36.00 per person

Total amount of check:

Please RSVP by January 9. Send checks made out to "TBS Sisterhood” fo:
Denise Goodman 29 Cedar Springs Lane, Needham, MA 02492

For more information contact: Elyse Marsh 617-803-3571 or marshZZ@comcast.net

NON-PROFIT
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID

BOSTON, MA
PERMIT NO. 58044

Temple Beth Shalom

670 Highland Avenue
Needham, MA 02494
781-444-0077 - Temple Office
781-449-3274 - Fax Number
781-444-0388 - Religious School Office
781-449-3016 - Children’s Center
e-mail:tbshalom@tbsneedham.org
www.tbsneedham.org

Member, Union for Reform Judaism;
Affiliated with Synagogue Council
of Massachusetts




